REGULAR MEETING OF LAUREL RUN BOROUGH COUNCIL — MARCH 19, 2024 - 7:00 P.M.
ROLL CALL

Darryl Danko A
John Mosley P
Shandra Kisailus P

Mayor Justin Correll A

The meeting was called to order by Shandra with The Pledge to The Flag, followed by a moment
of silence. Roll was taken.

MINUTES: A motion to accept the minutes from the February regular meeting was made by
John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion to accept the Treasurer’s Reports for the months of February
and March was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

RECEIPTS: A motion to accept the receipts from January 7, 2024 to March 19, 2024 and
authorize their deposit in the appropriate accounts was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra

Kisailus.

EXPENSES: A motion to approve the payment of the expenses from January 17, 2024 to March
19, 2024 was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT: Jolene read the written report.

Joe Tavaglione asked if the Borough would consider donating the old Ford plow truck to the

department to replace the current brush truck. Council was receptive to donating it, with the
stipulation that the Fire Department donate the proceeds from the sale of the old brush truck to The
Borough.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

ROADS AND STREETS: Shandra noted that Ridge Road is developing cracks and depressions. Seal
coating might retard the process. Joe Tavaglione said dips are developing on Dickerson Street where

the hole opened. The Mayor should contact the Department of Mines to see if it can be addressed.
A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Shandra will contact DCED to see if site preparation can be
reimbursed thru the Pole Barn grant.

There is no update on the septic tank cleanings.

A motion to accept the report was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT: The Solicitor provided a copy of The Floodplain Ordinance. A motion to
advertise it, subject to review by Council was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.

A motion to adjourn was made by John Mosley, seconded by Shandra Kisailus

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Pockevich
Borough Manager



